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Lions drop 
second straight 
in final seconds 

BY LARRY WOJTECKI 

to ice scrappy 
Stockton squad 

BY JOE LUTZ 

Using a strong defense and an 
improving offense, the Trenton State 
College women's basketball team 
defeated a scrappy Stockton State 
squad 61-54 last Wednesday. The win 
improves Trenton's record to 4-2 (1-0 in 
conference play) and is their third win in 
a row. 

Trenton used the strong defense to 
shut down the Stockton running game 
and forced the Lady Ospreys to many 
outside shots. Meanwhile, the Trenton 
offence showed some improvement in 
their ability to play in a controlled 
manner. 

After getting a lead of eight points in 
the first half, -the Lady Lions had 
problems with iceing the game. By 
half-time Stockton had closed to a tie 
But a Dawn Kinghorn bomb from 55 feet 
at the buzzer gave Trenton a 31-29 
intermission lead. 

Using the strong outside shooting by 
Sheri Riddell, who finished with 10 
points, and Kinghorn, Trenton 
maintained the lead throughout the 
second half. Stockton kept the contest 
close with the strong play of Valerie 
Brown (18 points), and outside shooting 

continued on page 19 

The Trenton State College men's 
lasketball team lost its second 
:onsecutive one-point game Saturday, 
ns visiting Montclair State College took 
an early first half lead, and held off the 
-ion's for a 55-54 victory in Packer Hall. 

Trenton State, which also lost by one 
joint at Stockton State last Wednesday, 
trailed Montclair by 12 points in the first, 
naif but rallied to close the gap to one 
with seven seconds remaining. 

Then, Trenton's Don Nolan grabbed 
the rebound of a missed Montclair foul 
ihot and fed out to Barry Williams, who 
dribbled down the court, and went up for 
a lay-up. While hanging in the air, 
Williams passed off to teammate 
Charles Cole, but before Cole could get 
off his shot, Williams was called for an 
offensive foul for charging into 
Montclair's Kevin Ketcho. 

Trenton coach Kevin Bannon wasn't 
satisfied with the referee's call, saying 
:he call was made away from the ball, 
and he thought that while Williams was 
m the air, Montclair's Ketcho was still 
moving, which should have resulted in a 
blocking foul by Ketcho. 

Williams, then, would have been given 
a chance at a one-and-one free throw 
situation to tie or possibly win the game. 

In the first half, it had seemed that 
Trenton State wouldn't even be close 
down the stretch. Tronton was unable to 
pass effectively against the stingy 
Montclair man-to-man defense, which 
denied every pass and caused several 
Trenton turnovers in the first 12 minutes, 
in which Montclair jumped out to a 20-8 
lead. 

Bannon wasn't pleased with the 
team's execution and his guard's 
inability to handle Montclair's 
aggressive defense, saying they 
dribbled up half-court and stooped 35 

feet from the basket." 
Bannon is looking for his guards to be 

'more creative," saying he has some fair 
ball-handlers, but needs someone to 
drive to the basket and dump off passes 

\ 
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Lady Lions run 

Mike Meehan applies the hold that enabled him to be one of three Lions who caDturedoins 
against Brockport Saturday at Packer Hall. 

Staff p* oto by Maria DeAngeiia 

Wrestlers whip no. 1 Brockport 

Bob Glaberman of Trenton State works on pinning his opponent from Brockport Sta 
Glaberman was successful, contributing to Trenton State's 30-18 victory. 

BY KYLE MOYLAN 

Bob Glaberman and Mike Meehan got 
back-to-back pins at 158 and 167 
pounds and Pat Murphy avoided getting 
pinned at 177 to win a prestigious 
wrestling match for Trenton State at 
Packer hall Saturday, 30-18 over 
Brockport (N.Y.) State, the defending 
NCAA Division III champion. 

Trenton State held a 13-7 lead going 
into the 158-pound bout but the match 
was actually only a tie at that moment 
because Trenton State probably would 
have to forfeit heavyweight class to the 
300-pound Scott Nichols of Brockport. 

"If it came down to where we only 
needed to avoid a pin to win the match, I 
was going to send Sinkbeil against him," 
Trenton coach Dave Icenhower said. 
"But I don't think Sinkbeil would have 

! had much of a chance." Ralph Sinkbeil, 
a freshman, weighs only 177 pounds. 

Icenhower had to make a similar 
decision about whether to use Meehan 
or Murphy at 167 pounds or 177. At 167 

there was a good chance for a big win or 
pin over Mike Langier. At 177 there was a 
good chance that either Trenton 
wrestler might' be pinned by powerful 
Tony Connetta. Icenhower decided to 
go with Meehan at 167 because he had 
been wrestling more than Murphy this 
season, and it thus would be easier for 
him to go for a big win. Likewise, it would 
be easier for Murphy to avoid being 
pinned than to go for a big win. 

So the 158,167, and 177-pound bouts 
were crucial. 

At 158 pounds National Champion 
Glaberban took his opponent Joe 
Paluba to the mat at 2:30 of the first 
period. Glaberban held him there until 
1:30 when he hooked his arm inside 
Paluba's arm and around his neck and 
added extra leverage by hooking his 
legs around Paluba's to expose his back 
to the mat. 

Paluba attempted to hold out by 
arching his back into a bridge. He held 
that maneuver for 32 seconds but finally 
collapsed with 48 seconds to go in the 

six points and a 19-7 lead, and 
Glaberman 10 pins in 12 bouts this 
season. 

At 167 pounds Meehan wentthrougha 
fairly unproductive first period before 
taking control of the match. With 45 
seconds to go in the second, Meehan 
gained the leverage he needed to turn 
his opponent Mike Langier, by hooking 
his legs around Langier's and then 
driving him over. Langier tried to squirm 
out of the hold but was counted out with 
32 seconds left in the period. 

The second successive pin now gave 
Trenton State a commanding 25-7 lead, 
which meant that Brockport would have 
to have two successive pins at 177 and 
190 pounds plus the forfeit at 
heavyweight just to tie the match. 

Brockport's National runner-up 
Connetta clearly was going for a pin. He 
turned Murphy onto his back with 2:32 to 
go in the first round. Murphy however, 1 

survived the near-fall and by wrestling j 

out of a defensive position managed to 
avoid a pin and secure the team match 

mntim tori nn naO0 I 
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Mat Note
Wrestlers whip No. 1 Brockport. The Signal, vol. 115, no. 14, December 14, 1982.
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Swimmers propel heads above water 
BY JOHN R. TODD 

The Trenton State women's swim 
team are off to their strongest start in 
over a decade. With a win on the opening 
meet against a strong Salisbury State of 
Maryland and coming back with a big 
upset over Division II Millersville of 
Pennsylvania, Head Coach Campbell 
has hopes for better things. 

"Last year the team struggled to finish 
just above the .500 mark. Even then we 
won some meets that we probably 
shouldn't have, but they had a lot more 
'heart' than they had talent." This year's 
team is quite different. Having lost only 
two seniors while adding a talented 
group of freshmen and transfers to a 
much improved group of veterans, the 
Lions have shown they are going to be a 
tough group to compete against. Both 
teams they have faced thus far have 
been working out since September. 

Salisbury had already had six, (5-1). The 
Lions didn't even start their official 
practice until November 3. 

Last year the Lions were 0-3 at 
Christmas Break. That could very well 
be reversed when the Lions travel to 
Kean College next Saturday to compete 
in the New Jersey Athletic Conference. 

In the Salisbury meet the Lions proved 
the importance of overall talent. 
Salisbury State took an early 10 point 
lead, (26-16), by the end of the fifth 
event. The Lions kept coming back to 
tie, (30-30), two events later, (with Dawn 
Reel and Tina Goldhirsh). Freshmen 
Kelly Hecter flashed to a win in the 50 
free and Trenton State never lost the 
lead again. 

"This was a perfect type of meet for 
the Lions to start the season on, it was 
close and hard fought down to the finish. 
It brought out a great effort in each 
swimmer and it showed that this young 
team could handle pressure," Campbell 

said. 
The diving duo of Regina Jackson and 

Diane Denoi, dominated both of their 
events which gave the Lions a great 
boost. Some other winners were Donna 
Luther, (800 meter free), Kelly Hecter, 
(50 fr. and 100 IM), Marlene Petrosky, 
(50 breast), Karen Roland, (200 IM), and 
Gail Laible, (400 free). 

The Lions were supposed to have their 
first home meet against Millersville 
(Friday). However, since a pool could 
not be scheduled in the nearby area, 
Millersville refused to come because of 
the condition of Trenton State's pool. So 
the Lion's traveled to Millersville. Last 
year the Div. II powerhouse dominated 
81-50. 

"They found us quite different this 
time around. I think we kind of surprised 
them. They may have taken us lightly 
because of last year's results. Theirteam 
was very loose during warm up but we 
jumped out of the blocks winnina the 

first relay by over a second, the 
atmosphere quickly changed," said 
Campbell. Karen Schwerzler, Tina 
Goldhirsh, Dawn Reel, and Debbie 
Dugan took the 200 med. relay. 
Schwerzler got an early lead with her 
best time and the Lions never looked 
back. 

The team continued to pour it on by 
either winning or going 2nd and 3rd in 
practically every event. The Lions swept 
5 events 100 IM (Hecter and Buckley) 50 
free (Hecter and Dugan) 100 free 
(Dugan and Goldhirsh) 200 back 
(Buckley and Schwerzler) and the 200 
IM (Rolando and Goldhirsh). Another 
event won by the Lions was the 50 fly 
(Reel). Trenton State clinched the 
victory with 76 points by the end of the 
14th event, just before the second round 
of diving. J ronton State divers Jacobson 
and Denoj took 2nd and 3rd in both 
events. 

Sultans cop Cup beating Travers 5th in finals 
BY JOHN CHOJNOWSKI 

On paper, the Brower Cup was to 
place the best two teams to do battle in 
an all out war to decide the 
championship of the Intramural Football 
League (IFL). Very few times theory and 
reality jell, however it seems that is 
exactly what happened this season. 

Sultan veteran, Jack Palumbo 
commented on the sidelines during the 
game that, "Travers 5th is the best team 
we played this year." 

Both teams were undefeated and were 
seeded one and two in the playoff 
format. The Sultans squeaked by the 

Pub 13 to 6 while Travers 5th won their 
battle against the gold and black of Phi E 
K, 13 to 7. 

This game had everything, gorgeous 
weather, fans in the stands and 
celebrities, such as WTSR Sports 
Director, Joe Lutz, who was on hand in 
the press box to phone in updates about 
the game. 

ZBT's team, who were eliminated from 
the playoff picture by the Pub were on 
hand to cheer the Travers 5th team on to 
victory. ZBT is better known as 
members of the, "I hate Lou Urbano Fan 
Club," the Sultan's running back. 

Travers 5th was not expected to win. 
The Sultans continually huddled on the 

sidelines to discuss strategy. It was 
evident by the faces on the Sultan's 
players that they were worried. 

Travers 5th offense relied on thier 
strength to do the scoring and 
quarterback Bruce Cartright, running 
back Joe Breen and wide receiver Steve 
Galazin did not disappoint their fans. 

The Sultans however, planned an 
alternative game plan or improvised 
successfully. Mark Vitale, a lineman, 
was the offensive star of the game. Chris 
Stevenson, (remember him) was shut 
down completely by the stingy Travers 
5th defense. Vitale scored a touchdovyn 
and set up the winning score with a 
diving grab inside the five-vard line. 

The Sultans pulled out a 20-12 victory 
but Travers 5th gained a lot of respect 
with their play on the field. It looks like 
the Sultans may be disbanding after this 
season but the Travers 5th squad is 
starting a dynasty. 

"Joe Breen is everything publicized," 
Mark Vitale said. Captain John Schwartz 
would have rather played last year's Pub 
team who abused the Sultans three 
times during the 1981 season. 

Chris Stevenson, asked "Can the 
Sultans get a game against another 
college, like Rider? 

In basketball news, P-Funk,ZBT,The 
Pit, and the Has Beens, all are winning as 
expected. 

Trio pins down prestigious wrestling victory 
continued from page 20 

for Trenton State College as a chant of 
"T.S.C." went up from the large crowd of 
over 1,000. 

Trenton State didn't let up however, 
inspired by the chants of his name going 
up from the crowd, Bob Henig turned his 
opponent Ralph De Santis onto his back 
for four near-falls and a major 5-point 
decision (16-3) that gaveTrento State a 
30-12 lead and started the fans to 
singing "goodbye Brockport." 

The forfeit at heavyweight narrowed 
the victory to 30-18 but that went almost 
unnoticed. 

Trenton jumped off to a quick 6-0 
when freshman John Barna pinned his 

opponent Ed Morales at 1:23 in the 
second round. This didn't surprise 
Icenhower yvho said he's looking for big 
things form Barna. However, the 126-
pound match was a different story. 

In that match Icenhower thought that 
Orlando Caceres could defeat Frank 
Famiano, despite two losses to him last 
season. Famiano, however, was 
victorious by using several stalling 
tactics. Leading 4-2 in the third period 
Famiano continuously stood up from his 
down position and pulled Caceres out of 
bounds. Caceres finally let Famiano 
escape but was never able to get back in 
the match. 

Tin Lizzies Garage 
Rt. 27 just horth 
of Princeton 
924-4390 or 924-4396 

Tuesday Castle BrOWn& free admission 

Wednesday Ricochet Kami Kaze Night 

Thursday Rivendell 
Friday Off-White 
Saturday Construction 
Sunday Gas House 
Monday All-Male Revue 

Steve Fernandez and Larry De Simone 
then added victories, Fernandez by a 
four-point decision and De Simones 
three. 

In De Simone's match he held a 
commanding 8-1 lead before living in 
the third round. De Simone tired so 
much that his opponent Dave Recor 
turned him onto his back with eight 
seconds left but De Simone held off the 
pin as the clock ran out and won 9-7. 

With Trenton State leading 13-3 the 
National Division III Champion Ron 
Winnie from Brockport hooked up 
against the runnerup Ron Bussie from 
Trenton State. Winnie controlled the 

match, taking Bussie down at 1:30 to go 
in the first period and holding him there 
for the duration. 

"This is the fourth time we've defeated 
the national champion since I've been 
here," Icenhower said. "We've beaten 
Brockport twice and we've also defeated 
Montclair and Buffalo." 

Trenton State and Brockport have 
won two each of the last four NCAA-Ill 
championships. 
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